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Dear Friends,

Welcome to the 25th-Annual Henny Noel 
Memorial Golf Tournament! Many thanks for 
spending your day with us and for helping us 
to reach a significant milestone in this event’s 
history. Many events get started, but not a lot 
of them reach their silver anniversary!

This tournament started in the summer of 
1994 when emotions were still very raw 
following Henny’s sudden passing on Dec. 29, 
1993. He is still missed tremendously by not 
only his wife, children and grandchildren, but 
also by his extended Delone Catholic family. 
He was a fixture in the school’s maintenance 
department from 1958 until his retirement 
just days before his passing.

As someone who cared deeply about the students at Delone Catholic, I think Henny 
would be humbled to know that so much good has come about because his family 
and friends wanted to honor his memory. Over the past 24 years, this tournament has 
raised more than $181,000 (see next page for full details) to provide tuition assistance 
to students attending Delone Catholic as part of an overall tuition assistance program 
that helps around 25 percent of our families each year. These funds have always been 
important, but even more so during this past decade that has seen such economic 
turmoil in our nation. We have been able to educate young people who may not have 
otherwise been able to consider Delone Catholic without this help.

We are so grateful to everyone who has ever participated in this event in any capacity, 
and we look forward to continuing it long into the future to keep the memory of Henny 
Noel alive while helping the young people of today.

We encourage you to patronize our sponsors who have so generously provided cash 
and in-kind donations over the years, and we hope you will encourage your classmates, 
family members and friends to come out next year!

Have a great day, and if you need anything, please ask a member of the tournament staff!

Gratefully,

Eric T. Lawrence ’98
Director of Development and Alumni Relations

Save the Date!!!
The 26th-Annual Henny Noel 

Memorial Golf Tournament will be held on
Saturday, June 8, 2019

Henny Noel as a 
Delone Catholic senior.

Henny Noel with his grandchildren who were Delone Catholic 
students during his final year.



Throughout the history of the Henny Noel Memorial Golf Tournament, all funds raised were awarded as Tuition 
Assistance in the summer following that year’s tournament. For example, the funds from the first tournament in 
1994 were awarded in the summer of 1995 for use in the 1995-96 school year. That practice continued through 
the 2014 tournament.

In recent years, more sponsors have come on board, and existing and new sponsors have generously reached 
new levels of support. Because of this success, and with the blessing of the Noel Family, a change has been 
made with an eye to helping even more students now and in the future. Of the $16,998.37 raised in 2017, 75 
percent ($12,748.78) will be awarded in the 
coming weeks for the 2018-19 school year. 
The remaining 25 percent ($4,249.59) will 
be placed into a separate, permanent account 
where it will always be earning a return. That 
return will be used to supplement the income 
from future golf tournaments and ensure that 
the Henny Noel Scholarship will always exist 
for students at Delone Catholic.

We are so grateful to our sponsors, golfers and 
volunteers whose support has allowed this to 
happen!

Henny Noel Memorial Golf Tournament
Year-by-Year and All-Time Profits

	 1994	 $5,669.50
	 1995	 $4,937.16
	 1996	 $4,170.62
	 1997	 $5,910.66
	 1998	 $5,528.87
	 1999	 $5,000.00
	 2000	 $4,909.01
	 2001	 $4,029.99
	 2002	 $4,984.12
	 2003	 $6,686.00
	 2004	 $5,465.00
	 2005	 $7,620.95

	 2006	 $6,108.81
	 2007	 $7,319.48
	 2008	 $6,048.15
	 2009	 $5,894.37
	 2010	 $11,427.60
	 2011	 $6,145.44
	 2012	 $7,219.84
	 2013	 $6,451.99
	 2014	 $10,242.44
	 2015	 $13,555.71
	 2016	 $18,779.83
	 2017	 $16,998.37

All-Time Total: $181,103.91

How Do These Funds Help Delone Catholic Students?
Looking Back/Looking Ahead

Henny Noel with long-time maintenance colleague Liney 
Smith ’43 in a photo taken from a Delone Catholic yearbook.



Delone Catholic Tuition and Assistance 
Frequently Asked Questions

How much is the current tuition at Delone Catholic High School?
The Board of Directors strives to make a Catholic education affordable for all. The full 
cost to educate one student at Delone Catholic is $7,790 for the 2018-19 school year. With 
base tuition for 2018-19 set at $5,950 (for students in supporting parishes), every family 
actually receives some scholarship support even before applying for additional support. 
Supporting Catholic deanery parishes contribute more than $600,000 annually thus 

providing scholarships for every student and family. The amount of this support is more for parishioners of these 
parishes. We encourage Maryland families to seek assistance from their own parish.

How do I know if I am eligible for tuition assistance?
Tuition assistance can only be determined by applying to the FACTS service. FACTS is an objective and professional 
organization that specializes in student aid analysis using federal methodology. Delone Catholic uses the services of 
FACTS to assist us in determining the assistance amount for each family. After examining each family situation, a 
decision is made on eligibility for tuition assistance. Priority will be given to Catholic families who are registered in 
their parish and actively participate in parish life.

How can I apply for tuition assistance?
Tuition assistance applications are available in the Business Office and will be posted on www.DeloneCatholic.org 
by Jan. 31. Both Pennsylvania and Maryland residents should complete the FACTS online application. In order to fill 
out the application, you will need a complete copy of this years’s or last year’s IRS Form 1040, your current W-2’s and 
your current PA-40 or utility bill. There is a processing fee of approximately $30 for this application. 

Where does tuition assistance come from and how much is available?
Tuition assistance provided by Delone Catholic High School comes from a variety of generous supporters, including 
local parishes, generous benefactors and the Neumann Scholarship Program. The Neumann Scholarship, administered 
by the Diocese of Harrisburg, uses Pennsylvania’s Educational Improvement Tax Credit (EITC) funds; these funds 
in turn come from generous businesses who direct their tax dollars to provide tuition subsidies for our students. 
Only Pennsylvania residents are eligible for Neumann Scholarships. In addition to the Neumann Scholarships, Delone 
Catholic has 16 additional tuition assistance funds established by a variety of benefactors. Interest earned each year is 
given out in tuition assistance to both Pennsylvania and Maryland residents. In the 2015-16 school year, we awarded 
more than $198,000 in tuition assistance.

Note: When you submit your FACTS application, you are automatically considered for these tuition assistance funds. 
If you receive any of these funds, you will be notified by July 31. If you receive Neumann Scholarship funds, the Diocese 
will send a letter informing you of the Neumann Scholarship amount in mid-July.

When is the deadline to apply for tuition assistance?
The deadline to submit your FACTS application is April 15. In order to make sure that you are eligible for tuition 
assistance, you must meet all deadlines. After the deadline, we cannot guarantee tuition assistance since funds will 
diminish and may not be available at a later date.

When will I know if I receive tuition assistance?
The Diocese will inform you of Neumann Scholarship amounts in mid-July. Delone Catholic will contact you by letter 
by July 31.

What if our financial situation changes after I apply for tuition assistance?
We understand that hardships can occur. A parent can be laid off, lose a job or encounter medical problems. If your 
family experiences at least a 10 percent decrease in income, write to the Finance Committee explaining the change in 
situation. The committee will review your eligibility for additional assistance.



Cedar Ridge Golf Course
The Home of the Henny Noel Memorial Golf Tournament

www.cedarridgegc.com

Cedar Ridge Golf Course has been the home of 
the Henny Noel Memorial Golf Tournament 
for all 25 years. Henny’s brother-in-law, Roger 
Weaver ’47, who was the principal owner of 
Cedar Ridge at that time, and some of their 
family members and friends launched the 
tournament to keep Henny’s memory alive. 
They did much of the heavy lifting in the early 
years to lay the foundation for the success 
the tournament has been over a quarter of a 
century.

Roger’s son-in-law, Denny Seymore ’67, 
now the principal owner of Cedar Ridge, 
has continued this family tradition. Roger 
and Denny and their families have been 
exceptionally generous in giving Delone 

Catholic and the Henny Noel Memorial Golf Tournament Committee the latitude to try new things to continue 
improving the tournament. Their financial and in-kind contributions have ensured that the tournament has 
continued for as long as it has and opened the door to an even brighter future!

Everyone at Delone Catholic offers our thanks to the Weaver and Seymore families and encourages Delone 
Catholic supporters to patronize Cedar Ridge throughout the golf season!

The Squire thanks our generous sponsors from the 
2017 Henny Noel Memorial Golf Tournament



Delone Catholic High School Thanks the Following
Presenting Sponsor

Smith & Company CPAs is a proud supporter of Delone Catholic 
High School and has been a sponsor since the earliest days of the 
Henny Noel Memorial Golf Tournament. We thank Dwain Smith 
’76 and everyone at Smith & Company for their generosity and 
leadership as we take steps to grow this tournament and help even 
more students!

126 Carlisle Street, Hanover, Pa. 17331
717-632-0042

www.smithandcompanycpas.com

Cart Sponsor

Tee Sign Sponsors
Amvets Post 22

Choice Family Pharmacy, Inc.
Delone Catholic Faculty & Staff

John Dopson Pitching Instruction
ELSEA Construction Services, LLC

Hanover Architectural Products, Inc.
Hanover Studio of Photography

Home Association of McSherrystown
L & S Formless Curb Company, Inc.

Littlestown AutoCare Center, Inc.
Miller-Hanover, Inc.

In Memory of Bev Morley (10/13/51) 
from Bill and Matthew ’02 Morley

Murphy Funeral Home, Inc.
Brian and Nicki Noel, Class of 1999

David Ross Orthodontics
Keith D. Smith Concrete Contractor, Inc.

Something Wicked Brewing Company
Urban Staub ’47

Scotty and Judy Watt in Memory of Sally Weaver
Weaver Screen Printing, Inc.

Richard ’62 and Susan ’64 Wierman



Diamond Sponsors

Prize and In-Kind Donors
Bay City Restaurant, Briarwood Golf Clubs, Brewery Products Co., Inc., The Bridges Golf Club, Cedar Ridge Golf Course, 
Denise Dunn, Flatbush Golf Course, Casey and Julia Fuhrman, Giant, Doug ’82 and Kathy Forbes, Jim and Mary Alice ’57 
Forbes, Green Horizon Grill, Home City Ice, The Links at Gettysburg, Martin’s Potato Chips, Inc., Myers’ Meat Market, 
Inc., Proforma Graphic Concepts, South Hills Golf Club, Weaver’s Butcher Shop & Farm, LLC, Utz Quality Foods, Inc.

2018 Henny Noel Memorial Golf Tournament Sponsors

Gold Sponsors

The Noel
Family

The Committee
A special note of thanks to the Henny Noel Memorial Golf 
Tournament Committee, which works hard year-round to 
make this tournament a success!

Nancy Duffy
Doug Forbes ’82
Lori Heberling
Eric Lawrence ’98
Larry Legore
Pat Marrocco
Jen Noel ’05

Keith Noel ’77
Randy Noel ’72
Denny Seymore ’67
Ginger Slagle
Dwain Smith ’76
Susan Smith

Silver Sponsors

Hole-in-One Sponsor

Bitto IT 
Consulting, 

LLC

Brewery 
Products 

Co.

The Beil
Family

The 
Insurance 
Group, Inc.

C&M Paving

Plum Creek 
Business 

Services LLC



PRIZES AND AWARDS
Please turn in all scorecards to our student volunteers stationed around the course immediately 

upon the conclusion of play to speed up the awards presentation. ALL SCORECARDS MUST BE TURNED IN.
Prizes will be distributed to winners after lunch.

Two Flights
First-place team in first flight wins $300.00

Second-place team in first flight wins $200.00
First-place team in second flight wins $150.00

Second-place team in second flight wins $100.00

Hole-in-One
Sponsored by Smith Brothers, Inc.

Hole 5 – Trip for two to 2019 U.S. Open Championship at Pebble Beach
Hole 7 – Callaway Irons

Hole 17 – Choice of HP Laptop or Tablet

Longest Drive
Hole 1 – Women

Hole 9 – Men

Pot-o’-Gold
Holes 11 and 17

(Contests will be conducted separately – 50 percent of the pot will be divided among 
ALL eligible shots which come to rest inside the circle)

PLEASE NOTE: The Power Ticket includes a ticket for each Pot-o’-Gold contest. 
Individual Pot-o’-Gold tickets can be purchased on the course for both holes by golfers who have not 

purchased a Power Ticket.

Straightest Drive
Hole 2

Closest-to-the-Pin
Holes 5, 7, 11 and 17

Putting Contest
Three winning tickets will be drawn at random from among all made putts. 

Putting contest tickets can be purchased at the putting green only.

PLEASE NOTE:
Power Drives MAY NOT be used on prize holes. 

Any mulligan taken on these holes is NOT eligible to win prizes.
Hole 1 (Women), Hole 2, Hole 5, Hole 7, Hole 9 (Men), Hole 11, Hole 17

To report any course or cart maintenance issues, please call the Pro Shop at 717-359-4480.

Hole 11
White

Hole 17
Blue

Power Tickets
Green

Putting Contest
Red

50/50
Pink

Pot-o’-Gold

Raffle
Gray


